Marina Coast Water District

Minutes
Community Outreach Committee Meeting

October 4, 2022
1. Call to Order:

The October 4, 2022 Community Outreach Committee meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m.
by Director Zefferman. In attendance via Zoom teleconference were:

e Committee members: Director Zefferman, and Director Moore
¢ Staff: Remleh Scherzinger, and Paula Riso
e Public members: None

2. Public Comments on Any Item Not on the Agenda:
There was no public comment.
3. Approve the Draft Minutes of the September 6, 2022 Meeting:

Director Moore made a motion to approve the minutes of September 6, 2022. Director Zefferman
seconded the motion. The minutes were approved by a vote of 2-Ayes (Moore, Zefferman), O-
Noes, and 0-Absent.

4. Receive Update on District Communications:

Mr. Scherzinger stated that there was one pick-up article after the September 20th Regional Water
Forum. He said there were also positive comments in the Herald and Monterey Weekly. Mr.
Scherzinger confirmed that Rauch Communications and Probolsky Research have pulled together
a customer service survey to poll the constituents to find out what their top five issues were and
what media they receive their information from. He added that the poll was nearly finalized and
scheduled to go out soon. Mr. Scherzinger stated that the District received an award of excellence
from the EPA and that will go out in a media blast soon as Ms. McCauley with Rauch’s firm, now
has the ability to post to the District’s social media platforms.

5. Identify Agenda Items for the Next Committee Meeting:

Mr. Scherzinger said that staff was putting together metrics for the education program and that
would be reviewed next month. Director Moore suggested having a Board member attend various
Home Owner Association meetings to answer questions they may have. Mr. Scherzinger said that
staff would pull together a list of HOA’s and then the Board can decide how best to cover the
meetings. Director Moore asked to add ideas on how to make payments more customer friendly
and accessible. He also asked if the District has a cyber privacy policy and if so, should check to
see if it has a European clause as European citizens have a different set of rules for privacy. Mr.
Scherzinger said staff would look into it.
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6. Committee Member Comments:

Director Moore thanked staff for their good work and service. Director Zefferman also thanked
staff for their service.

8. Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.



